

Staveley with Ings Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on 24th May 2021 At Staveley Village Hall – 7.15 p.m.

Present: Cllrs M. Kidd, A. Salisbury, C. Johnson, M. Powell, P. Riley, A. Pimblett, G. Wilkinson.
SLDC Cllrs, P. Bell
H. Hodgson + Mrs J Lee (Clerk).
Members of the public present: 0

56/21 Apologies: A. Capstick, Y. Cannon, D. Michel, P. Harrison.

57/21 Election of Chairman for council year 2021/22

It was **resolved** unanimously that Cllr M. Kidd be elected Chairman for the council year 2021/22
Councillors expressed their appreciation on the excellent work carried out by the Chairman over the last 12 months.

58/21 Chairman's Declaration of Acceptance of Office

Upon election, the Chairman signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

59/21 Appointment of Vice Chairman for council year 2021/22

It was **resolved** unanimously that Cllr A. Salisbury be appointed Vice Chairman for the council year 2021/22

60/21 Declarations of interest;

61/21 Minutes: it was **resolved** that the Chairman be authorised to sign the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 5th May 2021 as a true record.

62/21 Appointments of members to committees and working groups

- a) **Parish Plan Working Group:** Councillors, A. Salisbury, C. Johnson, M. Kidd, P. Riley & Y. Cannon, D. Michel were appointed.
- b) **Allotments Working Group:** Councillors A. Salisbury, C. Johnson & P. Harrison were appointed.

63/21 Appointment of representatives

- a) **CALC South Lakeland District Committee:** Cllr Kidd volunteered to be the representative
- b) **Lakes Line Rail User Group and Lakes Line Community Rail Partnership:** it was **resolved** that the representative for the LLRUG and for the LLCRP would be Cllr A. Capstick.
- c) **LDNP Partnership Parish Forum:** it was **resolved** that Cllrs M. Kidd and P. Riley would support LDNP Parish Forums whenever possible.
- d) **Flood Steering Group:** it was **resolved** that Cllrs Peter Harrison, Paul Riley and Arthur Capstick would remain as representatives.
- e) **Sewerage & Flood group** it was **resolved** that Cllrs Peter Harrison, Miriam Powell and Arthur Capstick along with Chris Edge would be the representatives for this group

64/21 Public Participation

- Beck Nook is in serious need of resurfacing. A question was raised regarding any plans in the offing.
- The main drain on Windermere Rd opposite to Rawes Garth is blocked. This needs reporting to Cllr S. Collins

- Opposite to Seed Howe, the vegetation is obstructing the pavement. An email to Stan Collins should be sent
- A query was made re a request for a seat at Jacks Corner. All seats which are to be placed have been sponsored but another seat or bench could be placed or elsewhere in the Parish
- A streetlight is off at Beck Nook. The number on the lamp is needed
- A stone bench at Barley Bridge is to be installed
- Ings have a parish newsletter which is distributed. If any one has any contributions ,send to Paul Riley
- It was reported that the Danes Rd planning application, has significant changes to the original. No notification has received of amendment. Cllr Kidd will follow up
- There is a vacancy on the Council as Sebastian Mawson didn't stand for re election. All other Councillors were re-elected. The vacancy needs to be advertised.
- Next meeting 7th June
- Crookfield planning application is on its way

65/21 Meeting dates: meeting dates for **2021/22** will be:

2021	2022
Monday 7 June	Wednesday 5 January (Ings)
Monday 5 July	Monday 7 February
Wednesday 8 September (Ings)	Monday 7 March
Monday 11 October	Wednesday 6 April (Ings)
Monday 8 November	Monday 9 May (Annual Meetings)

66/21 Date of next meeting: Date of next meeting – Monday 7th June 2021 at 7.15 p.m. Staveley Village Hall

Signed (Chairman)

Date: